Police Committee

Meeting Minutes

February 29, 2000

Chair Perkins called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM in the council room, Municipal Center, Phillips.  Committee members present:  Joe Perkins, Patti Wenzel, Bill McBain, and Lee V. Lamoreaux. Committee member absent:  Mayor Henningfeld.

Visitors present: Officers Lobermeier and Moore.

Motion by Mr. McBain, seconded by Mrs. Wenzel to accept the minutes of the meeting held on January 27, 2000, as presented.  Carried.

Assistant Police Chief Lobermeier briefed committee members on the following department activities:

1999 wrap up report: 1,806 complaints in 1998. 1,907 complaints in 1999.  3,677 activities in 1998. 4,613 activities in 1999.


Officers training scheduled too date in 2000: Pursuit training, drug awareness training, bomb awareness training, and homicide investigator training.

Officers currently are working on a forgery case.

Police Chief Moore briefed committee members on the following Year 2000 activities:

Officer Clapero, assisted by Officer Lobermeier, are organizing a Bicycle Safety Rodeo to be conducted on May 20, 2000. Donations are being solicited from local business people for the purchase of bicycle helmets. The Price County Health Department is working with our department in the organization of this function.

I gave a presentation to the Drivers Education Class at Phillips High school.

The department has an opportunity to participate in a Milwaukee Brewers baseball Card Program on April 3, 2000. Our cost would be $410.00, which includes SOD sets of baseball cards (30 cards per set).

36,139 miles were attributed to the main squad car in 1999. 12,966 miles were attributed to the back up squad in 1999.

Mr. McBain: Do we have an ordinance related to loud boomboxes? Chief Moore: This problem is addressed by a state statute reflected in our ordinance book. Identification of the suspect/suspects is important in the process of addressing this problem.
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Mr. McBain: Are traffic, juvenile drinking, and controlled substance use increasing? Police Chief Moore: Yes, these items of concern are increasing. The department cannot pursue these offenses as completely as desired. Officer’s availability is limited.

Chair Perkins instructed Mr. Lamoreaux to send a letter to Dennis Lemke regarding questions on the use of the Zamboni.

Committee members set a meeting date of March 28, 2000 for the Police Committee.

Motion by Mrs. Wenzel, seconded by Mr. McBain to adjourn. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 2:50 PM.

Lee V. Lamoreaux

City Clerk-Treasurer

